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The Common Front is shocked by Minister Coulombe’s 
decision on minimum wage 
 
Moncton- “Minimum wage workers will feel betrayed by Minister Martine 
Coulombe. For the last 8 years, 17,000 NB minimum wage workers have been 
forced to adjust their lives to a lower minimum wage than the Atlantic average. 
Now, Minister Coulombe is asking them to keep adjusting themselves to a lower 
minimum wage. It is totally unacceptable” says Jean-Claude Basque, provincial 
coordinator.  
 
The proposed minimum wage increase that was to be put in place in September, 
2011 was an integral part of the NB Poverty Reduction Plan. It was recognized at 
that time that increasing the minimum wage was a key way of alleviating poverty 
for a large number of individuals and their families in the province. 
 
“We are asking ourselves if this Conservative government is serious about 
reducing poverty. What other parts of the Poverty Reduction Plan are they not 
going to implement?” asks Mr. Basque. 
 
As the table shows (see below), the small and medium sized businesses have 
been, for the last eight years, paying their workers less than the average Atlantic 
Provinces. This means that in affect, minimum wage workers were subsidizing 
them. On top of that, in the last provincial budget, this Conservative government 
decided to reduce their income taxes by 50% in the upcoming four years.  
 
Minimum wage workers, like others, have seen the cost of living going up, 
especially the price of food which in the past four years has increased by 21%. In 
the last two years the use of food banks rose by 18%. One quarter were people 
working at low wages. The proposed September increase would have helped 
them and their family offset the increase costs (heating, school supplies, snow 
removal, etc) that we all face during the winter months.  
 
“Minister Martine Coulombe’s decision to listen to the small and medium 
business community instead of low wage workers is wrong, wrong, wrong!” 
concludes Mr. Basque.  
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Table 1: Minimum Wages in Atlantic Canada between 2000 and 2010 
 

 
 
 
   


